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Office of the Chief of Police
Executive Summary for June 2023 CLIPP Meeting

TO: CLIPP COMMITTEE MEMBERS

1.

DEPARTMENT ACTIVITY SUMMARY - In April, we handled 588 total calls for service. Some

highlights included the following:

e Two arrests for outstanding warrants. One was a misdemeanor warrant the other was a felony Dept.
of Corrections warrant.

e One natural death investigation.

e Four reports filed for identity theft.

e Three mental health welfare checks.

e Two damage to property complaints, including one at Friendship Park.

e A sexual assault investigation that involved a pair of juveniles. That report was sent to Marathon
County Social Services.

e Three traffic stops that resulted in arrests for OWI. In one case, the passenger was under 16 years
of age, which is an additional enhancer.

e Four theft investigations. Two of the cases involved mail theft and the suspects were later caught in
Lincoln County. The investigation is quite extensive, as the thieves stole mail in many different
counties and victimized many people. It is still under investigation, but we will have two victims
here that the defendants will be charged for.

e Aburglary to a storage unit that is still under investigation.

e An agency assist for Mosinee for a drug overdose. The patient survived thanks to Narcan.

e Three drug investigations of our own, including an overdose where Narcan was once again
administered to bring the patient back to life. We also had another significant drug investigation and
arrest after receiving a complaint of a suspicious person in an apartment complex. The suspect in
that case faces drug charges including possession of meth and heroin.

e One juvenile disturbance that was referred to Social Services.

DEPARTMENT PERSONNEL ISSUES & STATUS — As the weather warms up, we’re getting busier.
Officer Mariah Guyer began her field training on 05/19 and so far, she is really enjoying it and learning
a lot. We made the final job offer to our newest officer, Corey Baron, and he will be starting soon. We
are still waiting on some of his equipment and uniform stuff, but once that arrives, we will get him
started on filed training. Officer Baron is also a Sergeant in the WI National Guard. Both he and Officer
Guyer were in the same graduating academy class at Mid-State Technical College, and they just
graduated on 05/17.

The police department has been busy working on the background investigation for Village
Administrator Brad Hanson. As part of the background, we’re traveling to places where Mr. Hanson
used to work, so there is a great deal of work involved in this process.

CURRENT GRANTS AND EQUIPMENT — Unfortunately, the installation company is still missing
a key piece of equipment to set up our new squad car, so we’re on standby until that arrives.
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